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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chair: John Holmes,  
Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton  
East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG 

Telephone: 01430 810797    
 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com 

Clerk: Alan Bravey, 
3 Ruskin Way, Brough, 

East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW 
Telephone: 01482 662292 

Email: ettonpc@outlook.com 

 
 

8th May 2024 
 
To: All Members of the Parish Council      
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
I hereby give notice that the ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL will take place 
on MONDAY, 13th May 2023 at the Village Hall, Main Street, Etton, HU17 7PG following the 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING, which begins at 7:30pm. The Agenda is set out below. 
 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend and may make representation to the 
Council in the Public Participation period, which will be at the start of the meeting.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 

Clerk to the Parish Council 
 

A G E N D A 
 
 
Public Participation:  To receive any questions / issues from the public 
 
 
1. To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
2 To elect a Chairman until the Annual Meeting of the Council in May 2025. 
 
3. To elect a Vice-Chairman until the Annual Meeting of the Council in May 2025. 
 
4. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the 

Council in respect of the agenda items below.  
 
5. To receive and agree to sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on Monday 

11 March 2024.  
 
6. To raise any issues with / receive updates from Ward Councillors  
 
7. To appoint members to the Personnel Committee (at present Councillors Bell, Holmes 

and Yeo) 
 

mailto:holmesja@btinternet.com
mailto:ettonpc@outlook.com
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8. To agree Dates of Parish Council meetings for 2024/25 on the following Mondays at 
7.30 pm: 8 July, 9 September, 11 November, 13 January 2025, 10 March 2025 and 12 
May, 2025.  

 
9. Action Log Update – Clerk 
 
10. To receive any issues / resident’s feedback received by Councillors 

 
11. To receive the following correspondence: 
 

i. ERYC,  Village Task Force remit 
ii. ERYC, Framed portraits of His Majesty The King 
iii. PKF Littlejohn, Appointment of External Auditors  
iv. ERYC,  Planning Consultation – Land West of High Farm Main Street, Etton - 

Erection of horse shelter with associated surface water drainage (Retrospective) 
v. ERYC, Notice of Intended Disposal of Asset of Community Value 
vi. Jan Clovis,  Donation of– “Etton an East Yorkshire Village” by T. Walter Hall 
vii. Cllr Wilcock, Writing to ERYC re Flooding in Etton 
viii. Humberside Police, Policing Update 
ix. ERYC, Opportunity to apply for D-Day Grant 
x. ERYC,  Town and Parish Councillors Communication Bulletin 
xi. ERYC, Noting that the LED parts for the Street Lights are on order. 
xii. Yorkshire Wolds Cycle Challenge, Saturday 29th June between 11.30am and 

1.30am.   
xiii. ERYC, Amended description to application at Land West of 113 High Farm Main 

Street - Retention of mobile field shelter and associated surface water drainage 
- AMENDED DESCRIPTION 

xiv. ERYC, Six month Anti Social Behaviour Data 
xv. Councillor Wilcock, Etton Westwood Road to be included in annual carriage way 

patching project 
xvi. Resident, Reporting portholes 84 – 90 Main Street. 
 

12. To consider quote for £350 for trimming the laurel trees to the rear of the pond. 
 
13. To note that the Parish Council did not object to planning application at Land West of 

113 High Farm Main Street - Retention of mobile field shelter and associated surface 
water drainage, but asked for waste management plan to be included in conditions. 

 
14. To note that the Parish Council was not asked to trigger the 6 month mortarium following 

the notice to dispose of an asset of community value.  
 
15. To receive an update following the visit of the ERYC Principal Engineer, and to note the 

response to the Parish Council’s response to the Section 19 investigation.   
 
16. To consider the quote of £4,442.87 +VAT from Northern Power Grid to install one lamp 

post by the Village Hall 
 
17. To discuss planning for D-Day Commemorations 
 
18. To discuss planning for Village Picnic  
 
19. To agree to submit an exemption from external audit 
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20.   To agree accounts for payment 
 
21. To agree agenda items for the Parish Council meeting on 8 July 2024 at 730pm 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

 

11 March 2024 

 

 
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Heuck (from agenda item 19) Sleight, Stott and 
Yeo. 
 

Ward Councillor Wilcock was also in attendance. 
 
5 members of the public were also present. 
 
Public Forum – A question was asked about the arrangements for the Fish and Chip van for 
the D-Day Commemorations.  It was noted that payment would be taken on the evening rather 
than in advance.   
 

17/24  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations of interest. 
 

18/24  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish 
Council meeting held on the 8 January 2024 should be approved as a correct record and signed 
by the Chairman. 
 
19/24  CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLORS – Resolved – that Mr Heuck and Mr Williams 
should be co-opted to the parish council.   
 
20/24  WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock noted that the planning application 
for the houses at land to the rear of 97 Main Street had been refused.  The Parish Council 
thanked Councillor Wilcock for representing the views of the Parish at the committee.  The 
devolution consultation had closed, but the outcome and next steps had not yet been 
announced.  There had been changes to the political make up of East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council following by-elections, but no change in the overall control, or to the principal of joint 
working between all parties.  Council tax would increase by the maximum 4.99% in 2024/25 
because of the challenging financial position faced by all local authorities.   
 
21/24  ACTION LOG UPDATE – ERYC had made contact asking to inspect one of the lamp 
posts prior to installation next to the Village Hall.  Councillor Yeo agreed to make enquiries 
about a location for a street lamp at the west of the village.  It was agreed that the Clerk would 
ask the enforcement officer for an update on two outstanding planning queries raised.  
Councillor Stott intended to ask for more volunteer time at the pond for a further tidy up, and 
perhaps some additional hedge planting.  Councillor Stott was also going to ask for a quote to 
tidy the laurel.  It was noted that the bird box scheme was ongoing, but it would be too late to 
install any for nesting this year.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had advised that it would be 
unlikely that the Section 19 report into the winter flooding would answer the questions posed by 
the Parish in its return to the investigation.  A detailed hydraulic report would be required to 
determine some of the answers, and these were expensive and not in scope of the report.  A 
resident at the meeting said there had been more than 20 occasions during the winter where 
water had run off the fields through gardens, and down drives, eroding the pavement, silting up 
Yorkshire Water inspection chambers and causing flood risk to properties.  The resident said 
was unfair that a small number of properties should bear the brunt of the risk.  The Parish 
Council sympathised with the situation but it was not clear what else could be done.  It was 
agreed that the Parish Council would accept ERYC’s offer for a meeting and walkabout to 
discuss flood risk.  Councillor Wilcock agreed to speak to ERYC about the outcome of the S19 
report and with Dalton Estate about the potential for planting trees and considering other flood 
mitigation measures.     
 

22/24 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no updates not already on the agenda.   
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23/24 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be 
received by the Council: 
 

i. Resident, Hedge Removal on Malton Road 
ii. ERYC, Invite to Crime Prevention Event, 11 April 
iii. Resident, Request to place remembrance plaque at pond next to donated tree 

Planning Refusal, Erection of 1 Dwelling and 4 Affordable Dwellings, Land Rear of 
97 Main Street 

iv. Resident – Offer of Support to Heritage Open Day 
v. ERYC - Planning Approval – Erection of single storey extension to the rear, 118 Main 

Street Etton East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ 
vi. ERYC – Planning Approval – Erection of Double Garage to Rear, West View Barn 

Chantry Lane Etton East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PE 
vii. ERYC, Introducing Open Door Service 
viii. Cllr Wilcock – Devolution Drop in Events 

 
ii) Councillor Holmes agreed to speak to the resident who raised the query about the plaque.  iii) 
Councillor Stott agreed to let a resident know which tree he had donated iii) that the Council 
would support residents who had offered to get involved with the Heritage Open Day, for 
example, with newsletters and funding village hall hire.  

 
24/24  PLANNING APPLICATIONS - Resolved – that the Parish Council had no comments to 
make on planning application 23/03518/PLF4, Templar View, for the installation of soakaway 
attenuation crates following removal of 100mm diameter soakaway pipework.  
 
25/24 RECENT FLOODING – Resolved – that the Parish Council should formally record its 
thanks to the local business owner who helped clear Etton’s Gullies during recent flooding 
events. 
 
26/24 D-DAY COMMEMORATIONS 2024 – Councillor Holmes had booked the mobile fish 
and chip van for the 6th June 2024.  There had been a number of offers of support for the event, 
including lighting the beacon.  The meeting discussed arranging fireworks, but felt that it would 
be too disruptive to horses in the area and not in keeping with a commemorative event.  
 
 Resolved – i) that the Parish Council would offer some light refreshments at the beacon 
lighting ii) that the Clerk would formally ask the landowner’s permission to light the beacon and 
iii) that the arrangements would be promoted in the next newsletter.   
 
27/24 VILLAGE PICNIC – Resolved – i) that the date of the Village Picnic would be 8 June 
2024 and ii) that there would be an Olympic theme and iii) that Councillor Stott would lead the 
organisation. 
 
28/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts 
had been paid by bank transfer:   

 

• Etton Village Hall, Room Hire 2024 - £82.50 

• Peter Ford, Gardening Services - £196.50 
 

 
ii) and that the following accounts be approved for payment: 

 

• Clerk -  March / April Salary - £107.92 

• HMRC – March / April PAYE - £71.20 

• Zurich – Insurance Premium - £386.67  
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29/24 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – i) that the Clerk should advise when the 
listing for the Light Dragoon as an asset of community value would expire. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _________________________ 



Etton Parish Council - Action Log
Action Status Lead Update

Install new lamposts Ongoing Clerk

No resposne received from follow up letter to residents.  
Asked ERYC to install lamp outside VH.  Clerk has chased 
up ERYC.  Cllr Bell agreed to speak to landowners at West 
End of Village regarding potential siting of new column.  
On Agenda 

Planning Enforcement Issues Ongoing Clerk
6/9/23 Update - Planning Enforcement continuing to 
progress issue 

D-Day Commemorations Ongoing Clerk

i) that the Parish Council would offer some light 
refreshments at the beacon lighting ii) that the Clerk 
would formally ask the landowner’s permission to light 
the beacon and iii) that the arrangements would be 
promoted in the next newsletter.  

Flooding in Parish Ongoing Clerk / Cllr Stott

Request submitted to ERYC to CCTV drainage system.  4 
people invited to a meeting with ERYC Drainage team to 
discuss recent issues.  ERYC advise that the Flood 
Investigation Report unlikely to go into the level of detail 
requested in the EPC request (attached for information).  
On Agenda

Replacement LED Light Builbs Complete Clerk
Clerk has written to ERYC to accept offer of replacement 
LED light bulbs.  LEDs on order. 

Village Picnic Ongoing Councillor Stott

i) that the date of the Village Picnic would be 8 June 
2024 and ii) that there would be an Olympic theme 
and iii) that Councillor Stott would lead the 
organisation.



Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record  

 

13 March to 7 May 2024 

The Clerk will circulate correspondence when considered appropriate.  If Councillors would like to see a copy of correspondence that has not 

be circulated, please notify the Clerk on ettonpc@outlook.com on 07932 016856. 

From 

 

Purpose of Correspondence 
 

ERYC In future, Village Task Force walkabouts can only cover issues such as Painting public assets such as 

benches and signs, washing public assets such as litter bins and signs, small areas of strimming on 

public land, cutting back vegetation on council owned land obstructing footpaths, filling small scale 

potholes. 

 

ERYC Offer of official framed portraits of His Majesty The King.  Etton Village Hall requested to ordered 
and passed across. 

PKF Littlejohn Appointment of External Auditors  

ERYC Planning Consultation – Land West of High Farm Main Street, Etton - Erection of horse shelter 
with associated surface water drainage (Retrospective) 

ERYC Notice of Intended Disposal of Asset of Community Value 

Jan Clovis Donation of a Book – “Etton an East Yorkshire Village” by T. Walter Hall 
Cllr Wilcock Writing to ERYC re Flooding in Etton 

Humberside 
Police 

Policing Update 

ERYC  Opportunity to apply for D-Day Grant 

ERYC Town and Parish Councillors Communication Bulletin 

ERYC Noting that the LED parts for the Street Lights are on order. 



Yorkshire 
Wolds Cycle 

Challenge 

Once again I’m emailing to advise you that the 13th running of our fundraising event is due to take 

place again over the weekend of Saturday 29th & Sunday 30th June and we are due to pass through 

your parish on the Saturday between 11.30am and 1.30am.  The event has become a hugely 

important part of our fundraising activity, raising in excess of £30,000 last year and a total in the 

region of £250,000 over the years.   The route follows the waymarked Yorkshire Wolds Cycle Route 

covering 72 miles each day, with an overnight camp at Hutton Cranswick Sports Fields.  It’s not a 
race, it’s a non-competitive leisure ride, following the strict guidelines set out by British Cycling, 

and to minimise congestion we set riders off in small groups so they are well spread out.  Attached 

you will find a copy of a poster for you to use as you see fit. Should you wish for some copies of 

this please let me know.We are particularly keen to inform anyone organising any events in your 

area, such as summer fetes or galas, as well as anyone with horses, so please feel free to let any 

relevant parties know. 

ERYC Amended description to application at Land West of 113 High Farm Main Street - Retention of 

mobile field shelter and associated surface water drainage - AMENDED DESCRIPTION 

ERYC Six month Anti Social Behaviour Data 

Councillor 
Wilcock 

Etton Westwood Road to be included in annual carriage way patching project 

Resident Reporting portholes 84 – 90 Main Street. 
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 Rural Area April 2024  
 

 
 

 

 

Beverley and Rural Ward – March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crime & ASB 

Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the 
‘Find your Neighbourhood’ link. 
 

 
 

What’s happening in Your Area & Community Priorities? 
 
 

 

 

 
Humber-talking has set our priorities, this month we are to: 
 
 

1. Preventing Residential Burglary – SHEDUCATION 

2. Anti-Social Behaviour 

3. Road Safety  

 

 

                           

http://www.police.uk/
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 Here’s a summary of just some of the crimes that have been reported across Beverley Rural last 

month: 

 

 

Residential Burglary reports – (one investigation) 

 

29/3/24 – Middlehowe Green, Walkington, whilst occupants have been away on vacation, 

suspects have forced entry into the property and smashed an internal glass frame to gain full 

access before conducting and untidy search.  Enquiries ongoing.  

 

 

 

Business burglary reports – (no new investigations) 

 

 

Thefts – (two investigations) 

 

6/3/24 – Leven – Unknown suspect attends area and takes victims wallet which has been 

dropped whilst out on dog walk. 

 

26/3/24 – Finkle Street, Bishop Burton, theft in dwelling – cash.  Enquiries ongoing.  

 

 

Criminal Damage – (three investigations) 

 

11/3/24 – Eastgate, North Newbald, unknown suspect has approached victim’s vehicle and 
caused damage to the paintwork by scratching it.  

 

15/3/24 – The Barrel Inn, Walkington, damage caused to parked vehicle, scratches to 

paintwork.   
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22/3/24 – Main Street, Etton, damage caused to vehicle, bonnet and side panels all scratched. 

 

 

 

Drugs – (no new investigations)  
 

Other (Nine other investigations) These include harassment, public order, and assault incidents 

some of which are still ongoing.  

 

Humber-talking has set our priorities, this month we are to: 

 

1.Preventing Residential Burglary – SHEDUCATION 

At this time of year when spring arrives and the clocks go forward, Burglaries of sheds 

and garages usually start growing! The police together with Neighbourhood Watch 

Groups are asking for your help. The value of property in sheds and garages is more 

than people think. Thieves are targeting them for power tools, cycles, and sports 

equipment. Hand tools are stolen and used to break into homes. 

 

Action 

During this month members of all three Policing Teams will continue be out and about 

providing residents with advice on home security.  

 

 
 

Let’s weed out these thieves by getting some sheducation!  

Secure the access to your shed or garage by locking gates and using thorny bushes. 
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Have you visibly marked the contents of your shed? Note of serial numbers, take 

photos. 

External security lights which are activated by movement are a useful deterrent.  

Doors of sheds require attention. Use strong hasp/staples and close shackled padlocks.  

Use coach bolts or non-return screws to secure door hinges.  

Chain cycles, mowers, ladders, and tools to a strong anchorage point.  

Alarms for sheds and garages are available for under £20 at most DIY stores. 

Together we’ll crack crime. Join a home watch scheme.  

Exactly what insurance cover do you have? Check that your household policy covers 

you for theft from your garden and outbuildings. 

 

Action 

During this month members of the Beverley Rural Policing Team will continue to be 

out and about patrolling the community to deter anti-social behaviour along with 

reassuring the public.  

 

2. Preventing Anti-Social Behaviour 

Antisocial behaviour (ASB) is any conduct that has caused or is likely to cause 

harassment, alarm, or distress to any person.  It comes in many forms of behaviour 

that provoke a range of responses, from mild annoyance to overwhelming fear and 

insecurity.  Incidents may be isolated or within a pattern of behaviour, and ASB can 

have a devastating effect on the lives of people and their communities. 

Depending on the nature of the behaviour, it can be dealt with by the police or the 

antisocial behaviour team at your local council.  
 

Action 

During this month members of the Beverley Rural Policing Team will continue to be 

out and about patrolling the community to deter anti-social behaviour along with 

reassuring the public.  
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3.Road Safety  

 As with most other areas, road safety is something in which we can improve upon 

within our community.  

 

Action 

 With the return of all children to our primary schools after the Easter Holiday, the 

Community Teams will be conducting patrols around the schools making sure that the 

roads are safe for everyone especial for our young members outside the schools’ 
gates.  

 

 
  

How You can help 

 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at 

the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 

crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with 

any issues and step up our patrols in the area. 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given 

priority, please inform your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. 

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101. 

 

              
 
FACEBOOK users did you know? You can find out more about the work of your local officers and 

teams by liking their Facebook accounts: Please visit Humberside Police – East Riding of 

Yorkshire South https://www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS 

 

My Community Alert – sign up for free. 

https://www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS
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“My Community Alert” is a free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and 
Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, giving you live information about incidents happening in your 

area. Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear 

from us and about the issues that matter to you. 

 

 

  
 
Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you. 

 

Engagements: 

 
In April 2024, the dates and locations are as follows: 

 

To be confirmed  

 

 

 

 
Other News: 

 

 

Follow the Countryside Code  
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We are working with the Natural England and NFU National Farming Union to promote respect 

in the countryside. This new look Countryside Code will help to engage with walkers and 

everyone who visits and enjoys our farmed environment, and it’s important that people follow 
the simple rules and respect the countryside around them. 

 

 
 

 

 































Reply from ERYC Principal Engineer – Flood and Coastal Risk to points raised by the 

Parish Council, following a letter from Councillor Wilcock 

 

• Suggest different land management practices and whether measures such as 

tree planning, buffer and filter strips and other good soil management practises 

could be used effectively to reduce flood risk (recognising that this would be 

down to the land owner to introduce). There may be benefits to tree planting but 

it would be difficult to quantify, although in my opinion flood risk benefits would 

be limited. In order to assess changes to surface water flows with any physical 

measures we would need to employ a specialist consultant to undertake 

hydraulic modelling. Although physical interventions may reduce flood risk to 

some areas or properties, they must not increase flood risk else where, which is 

why it would need modelling. The PC are correct, the modelling and any physical 

works would not be funded by the Council. 

• Make assessments on the value of Property Level Flood Protection from 

individual properties. We always recommend that residents should consider 

investing in Property Level Flood Protection measures if they feel that their 

property is at risk of flooding. Every property, however, is different, and we 

cannot resource or fund individual property surveys in order to make 

recommendations, again the number of properties in question throughout the 

East Riding is significant. 

• Make recommendations on whether raised curbs may be enough to deflect 

some water away from the older properties on Main Street that have next to no 

threshold in to houses. This would be more of a question for colleagues in 

Highways. They would, however, need more details in terms of proposed 

locations. It isn't always as easy as just raising kerbs because it could result in 

the footways having to be lifted creating a backfall. Again, where the funding 

comes from would need to be considered. 

• Provide advice on whether there would be any value in reinstating historic ponds 

in the village. More details would be required, but again, I suspect that an 

element of hydraulic modelling would be required in order to assess the pro's 

and con's. The Council could not justify funding the modelling or any resulting 

physical works. 

• Provide more details about the ownership / value / of the drainage chamber to 

the West of the Village. More details required, I do not know which chamber the 

PC are referring to. 

• Advise whether individual landowners raising land (bunds) at the rear/ sides of 

their gardens and deflecting flows is a feasible option, or asking landowners to 

dig ditches to divert flow. This would need hydraulic modelling in order to assess 

the benefits, and to ensure flood risk will not increase else where. 

• Provide a survey to help with some of these assessments, so that the Parish 

Council and residents could work with landowners to explore potential options. 

Any survey works would need resourcing and funding. 

• Make recommendations on whether Etton gullies could be marked for annual 

jetting after harvest. This would be a question for colleagues in Highways, 



although I suspect that they have received similar requests and considered this 

option for many rural areas. 

• Make recommendations on whether low lying points of the drainage system 

could be inspected for silt. In order to assess the level of silt build up within the 

culverted watercourse, a specialist Contractor would need to be appointed to jet 

and CCTV survey the system. We have a term service contract with a specialist 

contractor, and we have discussed the possibility of checking the culverted 

watercourse which runs along Main Street. This is a riparian owned system and 

not the Councils responsibility to maintain, although if funding becomes 

available we can add the site to our programme of works. 

 



 May / June 2024 

 

Expenditure Authorised outside of the meeting for Noting 

Payee Detail Total 
Cost 

VAT 

ICO Annual Charge £35  
 

Income Received for Noting 

Payee Detail Total 
Cost 

VAT 

ERYC 50% Precept £2979  
 

Expenditure For Approval  

 

 

Item Description  Total 
(£) 

 

VAT (£) 

1) Alan Bravey 
 

May / June  Salary  107.92 

 
 
- 
 
 

2) HMRC  May / June PAYE 71.20 

 
 
- 

3) DoxZoo Village Newsletter TBC 

 


